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  The Peace of Christ … 
              be With You! 

..................................................................................................................... 
The First Presbyterian Church of Florence, AZ               Volume 11, Issue 10 (October 2016) 

……………………………………………………………………………………. 
The Mission of the First 

Presbyterian Church of Florence 
Is to share Jesus Christ through 

word and action 
with all whose lives we can 

touch. 
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From the pastor . . . 
 
As I have shared before, I first became a Presbyterian more or less by 
accident: when US Steel transferred me from Pittsburgh to Gary, Indiana, 
I did not find a Methodist church that “fit,” so we began attending the only 
church in our community, which was Presbyterian. As a result, it was with 
some indifference when, six years later, we brought in a new minister and 
he commented to me that the US Constitution looked to the Presbyterian 
Church (essentially, the Church of Scotland, though those who know 
English history better than I can talk about Oliver Cromwell and the time 
between the English Civil War and the Restoration of the Monarchy). As 
most of you know, what largely distinguishes Presbyterianism is the 
collective rule by Elders, now again known as Ruling Elders (to distinguish 
them from the pastor, who is normally a Teaching Elder), elected by the 
members, but what needs perhaps constant refreshing is that: 
 

. . . they are chosen by the congregation to discern and measure 
its fidelity to the Word of God, and to strengthen and nurture its 
faith and life. (G-2.03 in the “Book of Order”) 

 
And discerning God’s will can at times be in conflict with the wishes of 
some members; being a Ruling Elder involves more leadership and 
courage than being one of those members of the Senate or the House of 
Representatives whose roles were supposed to be similar, not in seeking 
God’s will so much as seeking what was good and right and just, but have 
become roles of seeking popular approval or campaign contributions. 
 
The sixteenth century French lawyer, John Calvin, who mainly functioned 
in Geneva, Switzerland, was the author of this particular concept. It was 
based on the idea that all of us are subject to acting on our own personal 
interest, no matter how much we might try to act in faithfulness to what 
we think is God’s will, so that as opposed to one person’s making 
decisions, it is better if several persons of faith have to make decisions 
collectively (as they do in Congress); the self-interests are more likely to 
cancel each other out with the result that the church might more closely 
adhere to what these Elders perceive as God’s will. 
 
A beautiful idea, though how well it works a human perhaps cannot judge. 
But another aspect of what Calvin believed (and a minister colleague and 
I disagree) was similar to what Plato had written two millennia earlier: we 
learn from dialogue, from discussion with others, especially including 
those whose ideas and beliefs might challenge our own. 
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So, putting it simply, disagreement among people of faith is not bad, and 
can lead to progress and to deeper knowledge and understanding, but 
disagreeability is another matter. 
 
In immediate terms, we should understand that as the Session of this 
church presents plans for the future, it might feel led by God in ways that 
seem counter to what some would like, but that it does not make such 
plans to be disagreeable, but makes them because its members seek to 
be faithful to God as they believe God is leading them. This does not 
mean that the Session should not be challenged or questioned, it does 
not mean the Session necessarily “has it right,” but it does mean that it 
should be assumed that it is acting in good faith, and questions and 
challenges should be similarly offered. 
 
And as I attempted to put forth in my September 18 sermon, while Calvin 
may not have (and Plato certainly had not) anticipated that people would 
elect their political leaders, I am sure he would have the same perspective 
on The Public Square: disagreement can be healthy and lead to progress. 
And we have an abundance of disagreement in the public square right 
now as a Presidential campaign unfolds in which, if one can believe the 
polls (and my anecdotal evidence supports them), the two major party 
candidates simply are not popular nor well regarded, and favoring one 
candidate is as likely to be due as much to opposition to the other 
candidate as to favoring the one on his or her merits. 
 
And while that is sad, what I fear more is the antagonism between 
supporters of one candidate and supporters of the other – in either 
direction. Fifteen years after the signs and bumper stickers, “United We 
Stand,” in the political arena we are standing further and further apart. 
 
Which is sad, but what is of real concern is that we not let disagreements 
in the public square lead to hostility within the Earthly Body of Christ, the 
Church, that we not forget that each of us is a child of God. 
 
That last sentence was the gist of my sermon, but even more to the point 
for us, let us recognize that we all want Christ’s Church to spread the 
Good News to people who otherwise are being driven away from one 
another. To do that, we need to strengthen our particular church within 
the larger body of the world’s Christians, and that just as we might 
disagree on political candidates, we will not necessarily agree on all 
aspects of how we move forward. So we need to recognize that those 
who are seeking to lead are seeking to perceive God’s will, and that how 
we deal with each other in resolving how we face the future matters: will 
we behave as brothers and sisters in Christ seeking to follow His way, or 
will we be like bickering supporters of Presidential candidates? 
 
One is clearly the way that God wants us to be; the other is not. 
 
Blessings, 
 
John  
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======================================================================================== 

 October Sunday Worship 
Oct. 2nd (World Communion Sunday) 9:30 am Community in Coolidge 
Beginning Oct. 9th – Return to two services -- 9:00 Coolidge, 10:30 Florence 
 
======================================================================================== 
 
   

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Pray For: 

Barrows & Garrett Family, Nancy Bohlander, Bruce & Patty Brink, 
Marilyn/Rose/Lily Hall, Rev. John Johnson, George Oberdorf. Also, 
our Church and our Country in these troubled times. 
 
Prayers for our military:  Lord hold our troops in your loving 
hands. Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their 
families for selfless acts performed.  
 
Don’t forget to pray for our Police Officers and our Fire Fighters. 
 

October Birthdays 
02. Allen Saunders 
08. Bob Woodhull 
10. John Johnson 
10. Sandra Saunders 
16. Dennis Schmidt 
16. Flory Bondelid 
16. Myrtle Lowater 
20. Shirley Colley 
30. Char Ellsworth 
 
 
 
 

October Anniversaries 
05. Bob & Joan Phillips 
18. LeRoy & Barb Dressel 

 

 

DISCLAIMER 
Articles shared or written by individuals are not necessarily the views or opinions of the Church. 
If you have something you would like to share or something you have written, we would be happy to include it in the newsletter. 
All shared or written articles will be attributed to the person who sent them in.  Please do not violate the copyrights of others. 

Thank you, Larry & Denise Kollert …. Newsletter Editors 
Newsletter input to: 225butte@gmail.com 
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Remembering Joe Cooper (pics by Miriam Reed) 

 
TEMPE — Surrounded by his immediate family, Joe Cortis Cooper, 89, formerly of Florence, died quietly 
at Friendship Village on Aug. 17, 2016, after suffering a stroke two weeks earlier. 
 
Mr. Cooper was born in El Paso, Texas, in 1927 to Forrest and Myrtle — two schoolteachers and part-time 
farmers. He grew up surrounded by farmland and especially enjoyed riding his horse up to the hills 
overlooking the Rio Grande. His parents both rose to management roles in local school districts. At an early 
age, he displayed what might best be called the “playful” side of his personality by locking his teacher in a 
closet while his classmates roared in delight. At 16, after more than a few disappointing report cards, he 
entered New Mexico Military Institute, where he learned to play the saxophone, was on the varsity 
basketball team and most importantly, became a bit more studious and discreet with his playful antics.  
 
In 1950 he graduated from New Mexico State University, where he majored in agriculture and ran into 
Anne Irving, the homecoming queen. Shortly after their marriage, he served in the Army and was sent to 
serve in the Korean War. When he returned he found a son, Cortis, waiting for him. The young family 
moved to Florence, where they owned a 1,200-acre farm for the next four decades and had two more 
children, Brent and Pam. During those years, he won numerous awards as an innovating farmer, served in 
leadership roles and various farming organizations and was the choir master at the Presbyterian Church. In 
his spare time, he especially loved dodging thunderstorms and mountains in his airplane. 
 
In the early 1990s they sold the farm and moved back to El Paso, and he volunteered with a Christian group 
in India that helped cotton farmers improve their crops. In 2008 he suffered his first stroke, prompting the 
move to Friendship Village. He rapidly became known for his sense of humor, playfulness and passion for 
winning at Microsoft Hearts. 
 
He is survived by his wife of 67 years, his son Cortis and his daughter Pam.  
 
Memorial contributions may be made to Thorat Ministry in care of Rhema Bible College, Box 50126, 
Broken Arrow, OK 74150. 
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About The Congregation 
 
Miriam Reed re. Bruce Brink.  
 
On August 31th Bruce wrote: 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
Yesterday I received my 10th Rad RX and also my 3rd Chemo infusion. I do quite well for the first 
couple of days following the infusion but then have a let down consisting of nausea, vomiting and 
belly pain along with increased fatigue. Yesterday I received prescriptions for long-acting anti 
nausea drugs which I will start a couple of days after the infusion (hopefully before the nausea, etc. 
sets in). All in all I’m happy with how things are progressing and look forward to the 22nd of 
September when I should finish treatment. 
 
I want to thank you for your concern, kind thoughts and your prayers.  I really appreciate them and 
knowing that so many kind people “have my back” is making me more assured that I will beat this 
ugly beast! 
 
Shalom, 
 
Bruce 
 
 
 

  

Our newest members Betty & 
Jeff Hamilton were welcomed 
into the congregation on Sunday 
September 18th, 2016. 
 
 
My apologies for the poor picture quality – 
Larry. 
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Not sure just where Miriam found this, but, since she submitted the picture, I can 
only assume that it was found on the BoxO ranch by one of her ranch hands. Just 
sayin…  

Submitted by Colin Webster 
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Hygiene Bank Report 
 
First I would like to thank all of you for your 
generosity for the last 17 months. You have made 
the Hygiene Bank a success. A few weeks ago we 
had a prayer of confession that I thought talked 
about what we have been doing. So, I am including 
it here for all to read anew. May it touch your heart 
as it did mine. 
 

Prayer of confession: 
Heavenly Father, because we have not been called to serve you as missionaries in 
some faraway place, we have fooled ourselves into thinking there is nothing for us to 
do here at home. We find it easier to go about our business as usual, ignoring the 
helpless and the hopeless. We pretend that we are too busy to make time for those 
who need a friend. Forgive us for narrowly thinking that so many who simply need an 
ear to listen or a hand up, are only looking for a hand out. Help us to understand that 
not everyone is called to go to faraway places to serve you, but there are tasks to be 
done and people to witness to right in our community. Open our eyes to the needs 
all around us. Cleanse the thoughts of our minds that we may be open to the leading 
of your Spirit. May we hear your call and go forth to carry out your will. Amen. 

 
God Bless -- Denise Kollert 

 
 

 
 

‘The Closet’ At Coolidge Community Presbyterian Church 
 

The Closet offers free of charge to the public clothing, household items, bedding 
and home décor. 
If you have items to donate, they are accepted on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
8:30 a.m. to 11 a.m. at the Church Office. 
The Closet is open to the public every Thursday 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. 
If you would like to help either on Tuesday to sort & setup or on Thursday to 
distribute it would be greatly appreciated. If interested, please contact Janice 
Cockrill at 520-431-1841. 
Note: The Closet will be closed the first two Thursdays in October. 

Denise Kollert/Mission 
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Editor: The following article is the one mentioned during Pastor John’s sermon on 9/11/16. 
 
King Mohammed VI of Morocco in a televised address on Aug. 20 directed toward Moroccans 
living abroad, as translated by the Middle East Media Research Institute:  
 
My dear countrymen, the whole world is talking about the problem of immigration, and about the 
human tragedies suffered by the immigrants. This situation is exacerbated by the spread of terror 
and extremism, and the attempts to link it—rightly or not—to the immigrants, especially in Europe. 
In this context, I call upon the Moroccans living abroad to adhere to the values of their religion and 
to their age-old customs, in confronting this phenomenon, which is alien to them. . . . I call upon 
them to be always among the first to defend peace, harmony, and coexistence in their countries of 
residence. We understand the difficult situation in which they live. They are suffering from the 
distortion of the image of Islam, as well as from the terrorist attacks, which have harvested the lives 
of so many of them. They suffer from reprisals, and from accusations leveled against them by 
some, because of their faith. 9/11/2016 Notable & Quotable: No Virgins in Paradise 
http://www.wsj.com/articles/notable-quotable-no-virgins-in-paradise-1472247228 2/2 Naturally, we 
strongly condemn the killing of innocent people. We believe that the killing of a monk is prohibited 
by the shari’a, and that killing him in a church is an unforgivable act of stupidity, because he is a 
human being and a cleric, even if he is not a Muslim. . . . The terrorists who operate in the name of 
Islam are not Muslims. They have nothing to do with Islam, and jump on the bandwagon in order to 
justify their crimes and stupid acts. They are people who have been led astray, and they are 
destined to dwell in Hell for all eternity. Led by their ignorance, they believe that what they do 
constitutes Jihad. When was Jihad ever about the killing of innocent people? . . . They are 
exploiting some Muslim youth, especially in Europe. They are exploiting their ignorance of the 
Arabic language and of true Islam, in order to convey their erroneous messages and misleading 
promises. Can anyone of sound mind believe that the reward for Jihad could be some virgins in 
Paradise? Is it conceivable that anyone who listens to music will be swallowed by the Earth? And 
there are similar lies. The terrorists and extremists are using all possible means to persuade the 
youth to join them, and to strike at societies that bask in the values of liberty, openness, and 
tolerance. . . . We are all being targeted. Anyone who believes in what I have said serves as a 
target for terrorism. 
 
(this appeared in the August 27/28. 2016 version of The Wall Street Journal) 
 
========================================================================== 

I'm clean! 
Church reformer Martin Luther once had a nightmare about being judged by the devil. From a scroll, 
Satan was reading all the sins Luther had ever committed. 
“What hope of heaven do you have as a miserable sinner?” the devil accused. 
Feeling despondent, Luther remembered the cross. “There’s one entry which thou hast not made, 
Satan,” he said. 
When the devil inquired about it, Luther responded confidently: “The blood of Jesus Christ his Son 
cleanseth us from all sin” (1 John 1:7, KJV). 
Praise God that he sent Jesus to be our Deliverer (Psalm 18:2) so we are no longer held hostage 
by Satan’s accusations! 
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Murder at the Washington Tribune 

by Margaret Truman   (2005) 

Margaret, Harry the President’s daughter, was a delightful summer 
discovery. Author of several non-fiction essays and nearly two dozen 

Capital Crime novels (Murder in the CIA, Murder in the Smithsonian, Murder at the Pentagon, etc.), 
her residency in the Nation’s Capitol provided her with insights about the inner workings of the rich 
and powerful that few authors will ever have. 

Truman does not write the long, complicated sentences woven with poetic nuances as does P.D. 
James, nor the open chattiness of J.A. Jance.  A style somewhere in-between, she weaves 
multiple plots together to hold the reader wondering “Who done it?” till the last few pages of this 
novel. 

Her Author’s Note at the beginning of this book states that her hometown newspaper, The 
Washington Post, one of our nation’s most influential publications, would not like to see a murder 
mystery titled Murder at the Washington Post, with some of its unsavory characters and criminal 
activities perhaps leading readers to think that such persons and actions might have actually been 
part of the staff at the newspaper. So while most of the locations in Washington, D.C., and some of 
the notable characters are not fictitious, this newspaper title is. 

A young, beautiful journalist graduate and new hire at the Tribune is found strangled to death in a 
supply closet at the Tribune by a maintenance man.  Another young woman with similar 
background and appearance is found in a nearby park.  Joe Wilcox, veteran crime reporter, and 
members of the Metropolitan Police Department are set to solve the crime. As numerous theories 
emerge, characters with complicated backgrounds become entangled in the various investigations, 
sub-plots abound, and the reader is captured by this page-turner to the very end. 

Hmmm…now. about the murder in the Smithsonian….. 

        Judith Johnston  
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In a Different Voice 
 

A monthly column written and submitted by: 
(Judith Johnston) 

 
Strange, interesting, weird, charming, scary—as America becomes increasingly diverse, we are 
confronted by more & more people whose ways are not our ways. Yet, God seems to have spoken 
to His children in many different places at very different times.  Some of these diverse views will be 
featured each month to encourage a healthy curiosity about other spiritual writings and to open us 
up to possibilities for a larger spiritual awareness. 
 
 
You shall not murder.  Exodus 20:13. 
 
“The evils of the body are, murder, theft, and adultery; of the tongue, lying, slander, abuse, and 
idle talk; of the mind, covetousness, hatred, and error.” 
 Prince Gautama Siddhartha, the founder of Buddhism, 563-483 B.C. 
 
We kill everybody, my dear. Some with bullets, some with words, and everybody with our deeds. 
We drive people into their graves, and neither see it nor feel it.      Maxim Gorky,  
1868-1936. Russian writer & five-time nominee for the Novel Prize in Literature. 

“Whosoever destroys a soul, it is considered as if he destroyed an entire world. And whosoever 
that saves a life, it is considered as if he saved an entire world,”  Hillel the Elder, born according 
to tradition in Babylon 110 BCE, died 10 CE in Jerusalem; was a famous Jewish religious 
leader &, one of the most important figures in Jewish history. 

 
When one sits in the Hoop Of The People, 
one must be responsible because 
All of Creation is related. 
And the hurt of one is the hurt of all. 
And the honor of one is the honor of all.                            Passed down from White Buffalo Calf 
And whatever we do effects everything in the universe. Woman (Lakota). 
 
You have heard that the ancients were told, “Whoever commits murder shall be liable to the court.”  
But I say to you that everyone who is angry with his brother shall be guilty before the court;  Jesus,   
Matthew 5: 21, 22a.  
 

from an illustrated book, Painted Fans of Japan:   (Judith Johnston) 
 
The scarlet maple foliage which 
In mountain-hearts glows bright 
And falls unseen by man -- it is 
Alas! the  rich brocade of night. 
 
by Tsurayuki  (translated by Miyamori)   

====================================================================== 
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October 2016 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

October Sunday Worship 
Oct. 2nd (World Communion Sunday) 9:30 am Community in Coolidge 
Beginning Oct. 9th – Return to two services -- 9:00 Coolidge, 10:30 
Florence 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 
 
 
 

2 
Lam. 1:1-6 
Lam. 3:19-26 
Ps. 137 
2 Tim. 1:1-14 
Luke 17:5-10 

World 
Communion 
 

3 
 
 
 
 
7 p.m. 
Al-Anon 
 

4 
 
 
 

5 
 
 
9 a.m. Men’s 
Breakfast @ Old 
Pueblo 
 

6 
 
 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
 
 
 

9 
 
Jer. 29:1, 4-7 
Ps. 66:1-12 
2 Tim. 2:8-15 
Luke 17:11-19 
 

10 
 
 
Columbus 
Day 
 
7 p.m. 
Al-Anon 
 
 

11 
 
 
 

12 
 
 
1:00 - 2:00 
Hygiene Bank 
 

13 
 
 
 

14 
 
 
11:30 a.m. 
Women's Lunch 
@ Old Pueblo 

15 
 
 
 

16 
 
Jer. 31:27-34 
Ps. 119:97-104 
2 Tim. 3:14-4:5 
Luke 18:1-8 
 

17 
 
 
 
 
7 p.m. 
Al-Anon 
 

18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
 

21 
 
 
 

22 
 
 
 

23 
 
Joel 2:23-32 
Ps. 65 
2 Tim. 4:6-8, 
16-18 
Luke 18:9-14 
 

24 
 
 
 
 
7 p.m. 
Al-Anon 
 

25 
 
 
 

26 
 
 
 

27 
 
 
 

28 
 
 
 

29 
 
 
 

30 
 
Hab. 1:1-4; 
2:1-4 
Ps. 119:137-
144 
2 Thess. 1:1-4, 
11-12 
Luke 19:1-10 
 

31 
 
 
Halloween 
 
7 p.m. 
Al-Anon 
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